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  Letter dated 8 August 2012 from the Permanent Representative of 
the Sudan to the United Nations addressed to the President of the 
Security Council 
 
 

 Further to my letter dated 25 May 2012 (S/2012/366) regarding the map 
presented by the Chair of the African Union High-level Implementation Panel, 
Thabo Mbeki, I have the honour to enclose herewith a copy of the report of the 
United Nations Mission in the Sudan (UNMIS) Joint Monitoring and Coordination 
Office containing the minutes of the meeting of the 134th Ceasefire Joint Military 
Committee, which was held between the period of 24 and 25 January 2011 (see 
annex). The report was endorsed and signed by the representatives of the 
Government of the Sudan and the then Government of South Sudan. 

 I have further the honour to draw the attention of the members of the esteemed 
Council to the subtitle, on page 4 of the report, regarding Sudan People’s Liberation 
Army (SPLA) presence in Kiir Adim/Bahr el Arab area, background and assessment, 
which includes the following points: 
 

  Background 
 

 • A letter of complaint was raised to the Force Commander by a senior Sudanese 
Armed Forces (SAF) member of the Ceasefire Joint Military Committee 
(CJMC) on 21 December 2010. 

 • The complaint pertains to the presence of SPLA troops in the area of Bahar 
Kiir, which is 30 km to the north of the 1 January 1956 line. 

 • The presence of SPLA at the location mentioned was verified by the Ceasefire 
Joint Military Committee investigation team on 1 December 2010. 

 

  Assessment 
 

 Based on the demarcation of the CBL on United Nations maps, SPLA troops 
are 30 km north into north Sudan. 

 • As per the Comprehensive Peace Agreement this presence is a clear violation. 

 • This is one of a number of contested border areas. All of them should be 
addressed by the border commission. 

 I would be grateful if the present document and its annex could be circulated 
as a document of the Security Council. 
 
 

(Signed) Daffa-Alla Elhag Ali Osman 
Permanent Representative 
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  Annex to the letter dated 8 August 2012 from the Permanent 
Representative of the Sudan to the United Nations addressed to the 
President of the Security Council 
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